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Can you please provide the following written testimony to Committee Clerk Melissa Sweet in regard to HB 6448:
 
As we work together to slow the spread of COVID-19, the importance of our critical infrastructure workforce and their essential services need to be distinguished.  It is necessary to balance the continued delivery of essential critical infrastructure services and functions with public heath guidance.  Certain critical infrastructure industries have an unique responsibility during the pandemic to continue operations.  
 
From a municipal executive perspective, in addition to first responders exemptions and the energy industry as provided in HB 6448, essential critical infrastructure services exemptions should include water, wastewater, transportation, and public works.  Many local government municipalities across our great State have a limited number of state-certified employees capable of these essential critical infrastructure services and functions.  These essential critical infrastructure service employees should be included in PA 238 of 2020, Section 5. Subsection (3) along with first responders and others.
 
The 14-day quarantine requirement, as provided in PA 238 of 2020, Sec. 5 (2) “Except as provided in subsection (3), an employee who has close contact with an individual who tests positive for COVID-19 or with an individual who displays the principal symptoms of COVID-19 shall not report to work until….”, can be incapacitating to smaller municipalities given the very limited number of state-certified employees capable of performing these essential critical infrastructure services and functions.
 
More specifically, the City of Grand Ledge for example, is limited to only five individuals capable of operating our water system, four capable of operating our wastewater system, and six able to operate a plow trucks (several city employees are double counted here). A single COVID-19 close contact incident has the potential to quarantine an entire critical infrastructure service or function for a period of 14-days in accordance with PA 238 of 2020.
 
Thank you in advance for your time and consideration of this perplex issue.
 
Adam Smith, City Manager
City of Grand Ledge
310 Greenwood Street
Grand Ledge, MI 48837
517.622.7924 direct dial
asmith@cityofgrandledge.com
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